

All Saints' Anglican Church, Westboro 347 Richmond Road Ottawa, ON, K2A 0E7 613-725-9487 office@allsaintswestboro.com

All Saints' Westboro



Palm Sunday

March 24th, 2024

8:00 am—Said Eucharist 9:30 am—Sung Eucharist

Wednesday (March 27th, 2024) 10:30 am—Said Eucharist

The Ven. Kathryn Otley
The Rev. Chung Yan Lam
Children and youth: Janet Currie-Kelk
Music: Keegan Lazarus

Order of Service

Land Acknowledgement

Children's Talk

Processional Gospel: Mark 11:1-11

Blessing of Palms

Psalm Ps 118:1-2, 19-29

Processional Hymn: Pave the Way with Branches ACS 928

Collect of the Day

Reading Isaiah 50:4-9a

Psalm Ps 31:9-16

Gradual Hymn: Were You There ELW 353

Passion According to Mark (Only 9:30 am)

Reflection

Prayers of Intercession

Peace (share a sign of peace while respecting individual preferences.)

Offertory Hymn: My Song is Love Unknown CP 184

Offertory Prayer Eucharistic Prayer

Holy, Holy, CP 719

The Lord's Prayer SNC 244

Breaking of the Bread

Prayer For Spiritual Communion

Rice wafers are available. Receiving in one kind is receiving the fullness of God's grace. The Common Cup is available for those who wish to receive it.

Please note: Intinction is not allowed.

Communion Hymn: Stay with Me ELW 348

At the Name of Jesus CP 375

Prayer after Communion

Doxology

Blessing

Announcements

Sending Hymn: I Danced in the Morning VU 352

Dismissal

Please join us for refreshments in the hall following the 9:30 am service.

Readings for Next Sunday, March 31th, 2024

Acts 10:34-43; Psalm 118:1-2, 14-24; 1 Corinthians 15:1-11; Mark 16:1-8

Please pray this week for:

- St. John the Evangelist, Ottawa The Reverend Canon Gary van der Meer
- The GranAid Program and its support of Fikelala in the Diocese of Cape Town, South Africa.

Sharing in our liturgical ministry today at 8:00 am:

Sidesperson: Ken McMillan

Readers: Sylvia Shortliffe and Michael Norman

Liturgical Min: John Merritt

Sharing in our liturgical ministry today at 9:30 am:

Sidespeople: Linda Phillips and Larry Broome
Readers: Patricia Bays and Ray Van Leeuwen

Intercessor: Aaron Leach Liturgical Min: Steve Sibbald

Euch. Mins: Sharon Chop and Stephen Rouble

Servers: Harry M and Wyatt

Sunday School: Helen Norman and Barbara Robertson

Hospitality: Pierrette von Boltenstern, Scott Sorenson and Barb Gillie

Credits:

All Saints Anglican Church Westboro's Church CCLI License Number is 11196799 and One License Number is A-728801

Readings from the New Revised Standard Version of the Bible

Psalm reprinted from A Liturgical Psalter, General Synod 2016 edition, the psalter of the Book of Alternative Services emended for contemporary liturgical use.

Front cover photo by vikayatskina, www.freepik.com.

Memorial Flowers for Easter

will be listed in the bulletin for Easter. Please contact the Parish Office with your requests. Donations will be added to the Flower Fund.



Upcoming Events



News from the New-to-You Shop. Our annual spring sale (50% off on all clothes) runs until March 30th. We are not collecting winter clothes until October.

Movies with Meaning - March 27th. Our movie for this month is The Miracle Club. Dinner will be served promptly at 6 p.m. in Steacy Hall, followed by the movie at 7 p.m. in the Chapel. If you plan to come for dinner, please register by phoning or e-mailing the ASW office at 613-725-9487 or office@allsaintswestboro.com no later than noon on Friday March 22nd. The cost for the movie only is \$5.00.

A Little Peace and Quiet? We are reviving our Chapel Presence Ministry. To open the chapel daily from noon to 1:30 p.m., we are looking for volunteers to be the "presence" on one or more days each month. All are welcome to come in and sit in silence for a time of reflection, prayer, reading, or just a pause in their day. Interested to volunteer? Come to a meeting on April 7th after 9:30 am worship service.

We need volunteers to work on Easter week-end at Westboro Legion March 29th 2024 to April 2nd 2024. We need people to paint, plaster walls, remove old carpet, replace with new carpet and minor this and that. Give us a time if you can. It would be greatly appreciated. Contact Donald Cardiff (Ducky) 613-315-8778 or email duckcardiff@yahoo.ca

We welcome you to join in the **ADO Perspective** community and sign up. Perspective is the new name of the Diocesan newsletter (formerly known as Crosstalk) and contains local, relevant articles and reflections. To subscribe:

